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Statement of Purpose
“We care for God’s children of all ages by growing disciples who make disciples.
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CONSTRUCTION PROGRESS WEEK # 11, OCTOBER 20TH, 2017

® All concrete poured thanks to Neil Concrete! Altar, steps, and

sanctuarWIoor all ready for our newest disciples to come'and
hear the

Trusses are all delivered

Looking Ahead:

Staging of the Trusses will begin next week
Water Main will begin late next week
Surveying will be completed on Monday
Storm Sewer will be addressed as well

ONSTRUCTION PROGRESS WEEK # 10, OCTOBER 13TH, 2017

Poured concrete in the music/ed wing corridor, and office corridor
and bathroom areas

Framing and sheeting exterior walls

Underground electric and sound system rough in complete
All floor boxes are set

Looking Ahead:

Pouring the north end of the Worship area Monday

é\lllint)erior floor concrete should finish next week (rain could
elay
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(Continued on page 2)
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(Continued from page 1)
® Continue framing and sheeting exterior walls for roof trusses
® Roof trusses are being delivered Tuesday (10/17/17)

® Structural Steel contractor returns late in week to finish the
ts%vx%{ugrsywell as the low roofs at entrances and east side of

CONSTRUCTION PROGRESS WEEK # 9: OCTOBER 6TH, 2017
o 'I:\Irtay?r Rocks gently planted at the front stairs leading to our new
ar!

Altar concrete is poured

Structural steel work continues

SOTP will construct stoop at Little Lambs north exit door
Rain, rain go away ...please!!!!

EAsST DRIVE IS CLOSED

IF YOU’'RE ABLE TO WALK, PLEASE PARK IN THE
MUNICIPAL BUILDING PARKING LOT THAT YOU
ENTER OFF OF MAIN ST. (NOT THE BACK ONE)

A Vote From Pastorn NWark

Brothers and Sisters in Christ,
We have all come into this world with nothing.

We have only survived because someone provided the care and
nurturing we needed when, as infants, we were helpless. “Because of
God'’s great mercy”, we have been provided for through the grace of
God.

God provides for us for two reasons.
First, because God loves us and finds joy in giving us what we need.

Second, because God wants us to share with a world that needs his
love through us.

Our acts of righteousness and our service to God’s world is, in a way,
an unspoken “thank you” to God. A generous heart is just as important
as the goods we distribute — it defines who we are on the inside.

An attitude of gratefulness allows us to freely give away something of
ourselves.

(Continued on page 3)



A Yote From Pastorn Mark (continued)

The decision to share blesses both us and the receivers. They may
see your good works as evidence of your faith in Jesus. In the 24th
chapter of Deuteronomy, God reminds his people that there was a
time when they were slaves in Egypt and had very little of their own.
He tells them not to forget that history, so that they will appreciate
having something now to share with others.

It's a reminder to not use all that we “harvest” for ourselves, but to
allow some to remain as a gift to those less fortunate than us. Some
farmers still practice this teaching, leaving some of their crop
unharvested as testimony to this admonition from Scripture.

Do you remember a time when you were without something that you
now have? (For example, skills, finances, a job, friends, etc.) Share
your story, and the gratefulness you feel.

What “seed,” given to you by God, have you stored away? (For
example, talents or skills.)

Are you willing to share this with others?

“Because of God’s great mercy” is our stewardship theme this year.
The scriptural text comes from 1 Peter 2:9. We are challenged by the
writer of 1 Peter to remember how blessed we are as God’s children.
We are claimed by God through baptism to proclaim God’s mighty
acts.

A word of thanks to all who call Shepherd of the Prairie home and may
God bless us as we move forward in faith into this new year of ministry
possibilities

Paston
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...EVERYTHING we think, say, and do after we say "I believe”




November brings with it the final three Sundays
of our Reformation 500 study. We've been
immersed in this journey since September 2016
and covered a lot of ground. We've learned
much (hopefully!) about our history as Lutheran
Christians. But as important as history is, it's not
== the end of the story. It gives us a foundation for
living in the present and moving into the future. So we'll conclude our
study exploring the various ministries of the ELCA--both here at
home and abroad. Then we'll hear--literally--about the music of the
Reformation, music that shapes so much of what we sing today--
whether the classic hymns of the church or the contemporary praise
hymns that are so popular today. Without the Reformation, we simply
wouldn't have them. So come join us on Sunday morning
at 10:20 or on Wednesday at 11 am or 7 pm.

Daston Bl

Miniots Wusi

YES

Last month when we spoke of BEHOLD we

were left with a sense of awe as we stood in

the presence of God. I'm sure we have all

had those mountain-top times when we felt

especially close to God and basked in his love

and grace. But as wonderful as those times

are we cannot stay on the mountain; we must

heed God'’s call to return to the valley of life to do his work.

Sometimes that’s hard to do and we can feel disappointed and “let
down” when we hear God’s call to come back down to live in his world.

When Jesus came of age he didn’t go climb a mountain and live life
above the noise and chaos of life. He didn’t dwell alone in a cave or
reside in a commune separated from the messiness of life. He did
spend a short time in the mountainous wilderness, speaking with his
Abba and being cared for by the angels. Talk about a “mountain top”

(Continued on page 5)



(Continued from page 4)

experience! But from there, God called him to come down into the
life of the world and the skirmishes of humanity; to the disarray of
human politics and finance; the ugliness of human ignorance,

injustice and bigotry; and the horror of human violence and murder.
Jesus’ answer to his father’s call was YES!

We too are called by God to come down from our mountain time with
him and into the world. God needs our answer to be YES! In the
beginning of this word study last January, we talked about being
HERE, present with God, a call to communion with him. Now God is
asking us once again to respond to him. This time rather than just
saying, “I'm HERE Lord”, to respond,” YES, HERE | am, send me.
Send me Lord into the disarray of the world with your message of
love and peace”. God calls us into a vocation of transforming mission
and ministry, to join with him in his work in his world.

Answering God'’s call with a YES isn’t always easy or instinctive. We
are not automatically born into a spiritual life of ministry like we are
born right-handed or with brown eyes. Rather spiritual life and
ministry is like a marriage, and you must say YES to it. Butitisn’ta
one-time YES. Just as a one “l do” is necessary for a marriage to
begin it takes many more YESES to keep the marriage going and
thriving. The same is true of our life with God. We say our YES at
baptism or confirmation; but it takes the YESES of attending worship
and the Lord’s Supper regularly; the YESES to the call of
volunteering to serve in a ministry; the YESES to a friend in need, a
stranger we encounter, or the “enemy” in the middle of a conflict to
make our life a YES life of service to God.

Eventually our YES becomes less of an event by event happening
and more of a way of life which allows us to see others with the
compassion (splanchinzomai) of Jesus and to answer YES to God’s
call. So many here at SOTP do answer YES to God and his call to
join him in bringing his kingdom here on “earth as it is in heaven”.
This month we will celebrate those who have said and continue to
say YES in so many ways. But there is much more to do and many
others in need of God’s grace and mercy. Hopefully you will hear
God'’s call to you and answer YES!

Donna Relly



THANKSGIVING OFFERING
N T
e

The Thanksgiving offering will be
divided equally between these three
charities all of which are about the
sharing of food. Many SOTP

= Feed My Starving Children: L :
Volunteers pack fortified meals which are sent to 70 countries
around the world to feed malnourished children.

= Northern lllinois Food Bank: Serves individuals through food
pantries and other agencies.

= Grafton Food Pantry: Meets the needs of families and
individuals who do not have the means to purchase food and
other essential items.

FOOD PANTRY

Weekend of November 4 & 5

is Food Pantry Collection Weekend at SOTP before all services

NEEDS THIS MONTH:
= Toilet Paper

= Crackers

= Baking ltems
(flour, sugar, etc)
Deodorant
Toothpaste

AND AS ALWAYS,
CHECKS MADE OUT TO
SOTP THAT STATE
“Foop PANTRY” IN
THE MEMO WILL BE
FORWARDED
TO THE FOOD PANTRY.

=
-
Contact: Alice Hallett agrndmom3@gmail.com

VISITOR’S COFFEE

COFFEE If you have visited Shepherd of the Prairie and
AL RS would like to have a chance to meet with Pastor
~ PASTOR Mark and Donna Kelly (and maybe ask a few
questions), we are hosting a get acquainted coffee
on November 19th. We will be set up in the middle
" Sunday School room in the west wing of the building
(to the right as you exit the Worship Area).

We invite all who would like to come to join us from 10am until about
10:40. This will be a chance to meet each other in a very casual “open
house” kind of setting.

Hope to see you there!
Contact: Donna Kelly Donna@sotpmail.com 847-669- 9448




GIVING TREE

The "Giving Tree" will be available on Sunday, November @ _
12th, after the late service. Fifteen families, from S
Grafton Food Pantry and ten families from Turning Point & o \%’y
will receive gifts. Please secure the name tag on all '
gifts. All gifts must be returned by Sunday, December 10th and

boxes will be available for the gits and a separate box for gift cards.
All gifts must be NEW items. Any questions, please call

Barb Hoppensteadt, 847-669-0016.

PADS
What is PADS?
Public Action to Deliver Shelter (McHenry
County founded 1988).This program is

not government supported. Since 2009,  pyg|ic ACTION TO DELIVER SHELTER
PADs reports a 51% increase in people ™MeHENRY counNTY
needing help (33% increase in homeless individuals diagnosed with
mental illness 54% increase in chronically homeless and 46%
increase in transitional youth).

How does SOTP help?

We make lunches and serve dinner. Preferably five volunteers are
needed. Youth volunteers are welcome (depending on maturity level
and if they able to sit still for one hour following directions without
adult supervision). We meet at SOTP Sunday evenings at 5:45

p.m. to make lunches for the shelter, and then transport lunches
(including donations) to Bethany. We serve dinner from 7:00 to 8:00
p.m. Jill Brown shops for supplies. This is a ministry that is allocated
in our church budget.

When?
The 4th Sunday of the Month, October through April.

To sign up:

Use our PADS online form at www.goo.gl/hi8WKv or contact
Becky Hennessy 847-961-6050 ( k.b.hennessy@sbcglobal.net ) or
Jill Brown 847-683-5027 ( jillbrown14@yahoo.com ).

Where?
We support Bethany Lutheran Church every 4th Sunday at 76 W
Crystal Lake Ave in Crystal Lake IL 60014. This is only a 15 to 20
minute commute from SOTP. Linda is our contact at Bethany--she
has been in charge of that facility for over 25 years and will assign
your job. There are 7 churches in McHenry County that provide
overnight shelters rotated Monday through Sunday) from 7:00 p.m. to
7:00 a.m. A transportation bus is used to commute the homeless
between the churches.

Contact: Jill Brown jillborown14@yahoo.com




STEWARDSHIP

From the Constitution and
Bylaws of our congregations:
“Stewardship — educates and
encourages members to offer
their time, talents and money
for the church’s ministry.”

During the past month the
congregation has been invited

discover what you have to give

in worship and (for those who
may not have been in worship) online to complete a
“Communications and Interests Survey.” If you haven’t done this yet,
you can find the form online under FORMS.

You may or may not have noticed that online under the MINISTRIES
tab there a SPIRITUAL GIFTS ASSESSMENT. Again, if you haven't
completed a spiritual gifts inventory, you might benefit from doing so.
(Check out Romans 12. THE MESSAGE paraphrases 12:5 this way:
“... let’s just go ahead and be what we were made to be ...”)

During the next month members of the congregation will be invited to
complete “Estimate of Giving Forms” for the General Fund and for
Forward in Faith (Building) Fund for 2018. If you are not in worship on
the weekend when these forms will be received, you will find these
forms online as well.

(For those of us who were not members two years ago, this is the
third year of a three-year capital stewardship drive called FORWARD
IN FAITH which has provided and continues to provide the funding for
our new sanctuary which is currently being constructed. If we haven’t
done so, we might want to complete a pledge card for the third year.)

This month’s “2 ND TUESDAY” will focus on “Funeral Directors,
Funeral Homes, Cemeteries — words we don't like to say?’ (10:00AM,
Tuesday, November 14)

Curt Gerald, curtgerald61@gmail.com

The church
has left
the building.




STEWARDSHIP CAMPAIGN INTRODUCTION

”Because of God’s Great Mercy” Q:ﬁ

The title of our stewardship emphasis for calendar 2018 is \-.1_ 3
“Because of God’s Great Mercy”. The scriptural basis of I

this focus on our stewardship of all that God has entrusted L
into our care is 1 Peter 2:9, “But you are a chosen race, a

royal priesthood, a holy nation, God’s own people, in order that you
may proclaim the mighty acts of Him who called you out of darkness
and into His marvelous light.”

We begin by proclaiming all that God has done for us, hence the title
“Because of God’s Great Mercy.” God has made us His own
people. He has blessed us with Saints of past and present who
have shared the life and love of Jesus with us. We give thanks for
all who have and continue to give voice to Christ through words and
action.

We will also consider how generous giving is an important part of
every Christian’s life, and how our combined generosity can make
even greater things possible through our congregation at Shepherd
of the Prairie.

We will think together about how our giving is an important part of
our Christian faith, and how SOTP uses our offerings to do God’s
work within our walls, in our community, and around the world.

“Because of God’s Great Mercy”, we will ask you to do three things.
First, you will be asked to increase your giving to Shepherd of the
Prairie by %2 of 1% of your annual household income. Second, you
will be asked to consider increasing your pledged gift in the last year
of the three year Forward in Faith building campaign or if you are
new and haven’t made a commitment to this important building
project, we ask that you prayerfully consider giving to this fund.

And thirdly, you will be asked to consider using an automatic funds
transfer program that SOTP already has in place for your giving.

Our stewardship campaign, which culminates with our offering
commitments on Saturday & Sunday, November 18 & 19, will use
mail, Email, bulletin inserts, and time during our worship hour to
share information with you. Please make a special effort to watch
for these materials during this important time in our congregation’s
life, reflecting on how you have been blessed by His love, grace,
and mercy and how you will respond to these precious personal
gifts.

Please contact Rick Miller at rimiller3k@gmail.com or 563-299-7356
with questions or concerns.
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There will be many hand made Christmas items
stuffers and of course wonderful gifts for Christmas. The bakery will

SOTP ANNUAL CHRISTMAS BAZAAR
November 10 from 5 to 8 pm CHRISTMAS
November 11 from 9 am to 2 pm BAZAAR :
to grace your home this year as well as many gift 2 '
ideas. Be sure to check out the beautiful Lk 5
homemade quilts by Liss, all sorts of stocking
be open for yyummy goods and an opportunity to sit, chat and have a

treat.

Remember - every penny will go toward our new sanctuary.

COMMUNITY OF CARING BOARD

0 % | The Community Of Caring board is used to make members
h and friends of Shepherd of the Prairie aware of various
w- ¢ | ministries available in the immediate area (within 10 miles of
SOTP) who may be going through personal crisis or have a

specific need which may be addressed. The board is on the
wall between the bathrooms in the east end of the building. To add
something to the board please consult with Pastor Mark.

2018 OFFERING ENVELOPES

The 2018 offering envelopes will
available in the Narthex/ :
Crossroads by mid-November. '9
Even if you are on EFT (“SIMPLY
GIVING”) you still are assigned P,._.
offering envelopes. Your _ T]l
envelope number is how we post [t “ |

your offerings; and you are given
special offerings envelopes to use for Lent, Easter, Thanksgiving and
Christmas. The additional envelopes can be used for special giving
for the various agencies supported by SOTP.

Please pick up your envelopes as soon as you can. We only keep
financial records if you have an envelope number. If you don’t have
offering envelopes, contact Ralph Wehnes; phone# 224-569- 2808 or
email, ralphwehnes@sbcglobal.net.

Please include your name on your offering envelope. Please make
sure you designate the funds on the envelope in conjunction with
your pledge — general fund and Forward in Faith (building fund).
Space is available on the envelope for special funds — food pantry,
altar flowers, and other special giving.




POINSETTIA PLANTS FOR CHRISTMAS

Your Worship Committee at
SOTP will again sell
POINSETTIA PLANTS to
grace our church this
Advent Season. We are
selecting the florist for this
year. We will be decorating
with red poinsettias. Order forms will be available closer to
Thanksgiving. Thank you in advance for helping make the church
festive and beautiful this Advent Season.

OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD

Once again our SOTP youth are leading us in Operation Christmas

Child (OCC). We fill shoeboxes with toys, hygiene items and school

supplies, and OCC sends them to children in countries torn apart by

war and poverty.

We hope SOTP members of all ages will help us fill many boxes of

joy. Ways you can help:

e Pick up an OCC shoebox in the Crossroads (or use any
shoebox). For packing tips, pick up a How to Pack a Shoebox
brochure or go to samaritanspurse.org/occ. Bring your filled
box to SOTP anytime, but by November 5th .

o Donate individual items ttle cash before October 31, and our
SOTP youth will do the rest. Drop off individual items at the OCC
table, and our youth will use these to fill more boxes.

o Make a cash donation, by October 31 and our youth will be
happy to do the shopping for you.

Before distributing the boxes, OCC adds a gospel book in the child’s

native language, so the boxes truly are a way to demonstrate God'’s

love. Whether you help with a shoebox, a donation, or your prayers,

thank you.
“At the orphanage, we had one toothbrush
for 10 girls. My favorite

thing in my shoebox was a toothbrush of
my very own.” —Jaki, Guatemala Shoebox
Recipient
Contact: Sophie Dowell
sophiedowell1999@gmail.com or
Trevor Dowell

11



12

FINANCIAL NEWS

TREASURER’S REPORT AS OF SEPTEMBER 30, 2017
The Message: Give Generously

We are Stewards of all we possess 1 Timothy 6:18-19...“be rich in helping others ...
be extravagantly generous.”

Income and Expenses are on target with the Annual Budget. Through September
contributions Year-To-Date exceeded the budgeted amount by $22,326 and expens-
es Year-To-Date are under the budgeted amount by $17,083. Operating income Year
-To-Date(YTD) exceeded expenses by $38,253.

As of September 30th the Building Fund Balance was $748,414. During the month
Forward in Faith donations totaled $27,567. Building Fund expenses related to the
new building were $219,019 for the month and Total Building Fund Expenses were
$377,286 Year-To-Date. The large amount is result of construction payments.

2018 Annual Budget Process: The Church Council has begun the process of pre-
paring the 2018 Annual Budget.

General Fund  YTD Actual YTD Budget Over/Under
Income: $ 478,815 $ 456,489 $ 22,326
Expenses: $ 440,562 $ 457,645 $ (17,083)

Net Income: $ 38,253

Fund Balance: $ 124,686

Building Fund
Income: $ 431,780

Expenses: $ 377,286

Fund Balance: $ 748,414
Respectfully Submitted,
Daniel L. Wentzloff
Church Treasurer

hamnCces

amazoncom With AmazonSmile, Amazon donates 0.5% of your
eligible purchases to Shepherd of the Prairie.
Arazon gies To those of you that already do this, thank you!
As of August, we have received $414.24
toward the new building at no additional cost to you!
Next time you shop Amazon, go to AmazonSmile.com select:
“Shepherd of the Prairie” as your non-profit organization.

Contact: Michelle Rankin michelle@sotpmail.com 847/669-9448




NOVEMBER BIRTHDAYS STAFF & CONTACTS

Pastor Mark Boster

(- Dolores CardaSCiO, Faith Gellel', Lee GO"hardt, 847-515-2713 (Home)
Tracy MCDUﬁee, Ky||e Rankin pastormark@sotpmail.com
2........ Elaine Brody, Bevely Pinnell Pastor Bill Waxenberg
3...... Samantha Johnson, Diana Reincke, Director of Adult Education
Sheny Roberts pastorbill@sotpmail.com
Greg Dowell
b Jong than Black Youth and Familyg Ministries Coordinator
I~ Emlly Emst greg@sotpmail.com
6....... Autumn Maravigia, Maggie Rojas, Joseph Trevino, Jane McMullen
Michael Yndestad Director of Music & Worship
7. Carol Gerharct, Jenny Hollabaugh, jane@sotpmail.com
Nancy Morbeck, Katie Parker, Dylan Schorsch Dennis Lilla
9. Eatn‘cia Bl(_)lur,tSarah Frederickson, T o cacger
reanna Huston
; . , D Kell
10..... Zoe Bishop, David Johnson, Mike Kasal, Coma e lietor
Nathaniel Reincke donna@sotpmail.com
11......Memiy Burkland, Jeffrey Case, Jocelyn Doden, Michelle Rankin
Carol Legel, Jake Scalise, Dana Ulirich Office Manager

michelle@sotpmail.com

Michael Waal

Organist/Piano Accompanist

12...... Norris Bretsen, Randi Dawson, Thor Forsythe, Paul
Marx, Dylan Miley, Megan Prather

13...... Melissa Juergensen, Don Koemer, Paul Lemke, michael@sotpmail.com
Joe Lindquist, Emily Schoenberg, Dave Shotick
Alexander Stenson, Rebecca Tuzik Accounting Administrator
14...... Mark Boster, Jil Brown, Brennen Clement dave@sotpmail.com
Elise Dean, Richard Himebaugh, Mike Parmele, Jill Gillming, Litle Lambs Preschool
Don Schneider ittleLambs@sotpmail.com
15......Richard Hoffman, Jake Luedtke CONGREGATION COUNCIL
16..... Gavin Lee, Gina Debolt, Cindly Holow, ariene Boehyer, hrestent
. . , Vice President
Rylen Jacobs, Patti Schmitendorf Amy Brittain, Secretary
18...... Kristine DeBolt, Barbara Pagano, Ronald Petersen Dan Wentzloff, Treasurer
19...... Cassidy Serpe, Kim Szekely, Pattie Young Adam Adams
20...... Brittany James, Dick Maiman Cliff Dungey
21.....David Kann, Jen Raines Bud Hansen
22..... Elizabeth Johnson, Joyce Thompson Sheri Ott
23......Drew Anderson, Laura Miey Nancy Ottinger
25...... Barb Kmmpotich, Pamela Sandberg, Annette Boster
Janet Thunholm Cherub Ch?ir & Ring and Sing Choir
26......Jil Bohmell Barbara Hoppensteadt B,ess,.,,’;'s"grj;f Lﬁiﬂ; Bells
27 ...... Ted Anderson, Ellie Conway, Gerilynn Schiichting Jane McMullen
28......Bailey Greene, Scott Wintersteen Jubilate Bells, Adult Choir, Adult Bells
29...... Albert Collingboume, Tery Halpin, Michael Parmele
Richard Juergensen, Venessa Lorenzo, Jim Rhode Sunday School Director
%0....Nadeip Bt Sue Wehnes, Renae Greene




NOVEMBER SCHEDULES

Nov4&5 | Nov11&12 | Nov18&19 | Nov25& 26
Presiding Minister Pastor Mark Boster
5.00 SAT Becky Tuzik, Sue Mattiucci, Tom & Darlene Polzin
9:00 AM Adele Wogstad & Judie Symbal
Aler Guld Marlene Boehl Linda Jah Pam &D
, arlene Boehler inda Jahr am & Darren
10:45AM Sandy Petersen Jan & Don Koerner Donna Schnepff Walloch
Linda & Steve Murphy,
Altar In memory of Don & Jan Koerner,
Flowers Weekend Linda’s parents In memory of
Elgin & Karin Bowen Don’s mom
Birthdays
Assisting | 9:00am Joyce Shotick Doug Sandberg
Minister | 10:45 am Sharon Little Devin Burg
Bulletin & June Kobler Marian Mesenbrink | Barb Krmpotich Elaine Neukirch
Newsletter |~ FRI Annette Carlson Marlene Tres HELP NEEDED Donna Turmer
Folders P HELP NEEDED
Coffee SUN HELP NEEDED, SIGN UP IN CROSSROADS
Hour Hosts '
Coffee SUN | Carol Waxenberg HELP NEEDED, SIGN UP IN CROSSROADS
Hour Treats !
5:00 SAT Tom & Darlene Polzin
Judie Symbal .
9:00 Adele Wogstad Alice Hallett
) :00 am hotick Caryl Fabian
Communion Dave Shotic Chris & Sara Solem
Assistants Carol Bletz
Sandy Hupert
. Keith Steen Don & Jan Koerner
10:45am Joyce Thompson | Bob & Tracy McDuffee
Donna Schnepff
Communion | SAT P.J. Knudsen
Bread SUN Donna Brown Jill Brown Jeanne Henley | Nancy Ottinger
Counters | Monday
Greeters |5:00 SAT|  Karen Eckert Steve Murphy Gail Quam Nancy Zunker
900 AM Ann Lehman Joan Doege Mary Trodahl Donna Reynolds
HELP ’ Terry Halpin Terry Halpin Terry Halpin Terry Halpin
NEEDED
SATSPM& |
Sun 9am | 10:45 AM Bob & Carolyn Malm
Nursery | 9:00 AM Jen Powe Jen Kolcz Jen Powe Judie Symbal
’ 10:45 AM Blue Geller Jen Powe Sandy Hupert | Mary Lee Rischel
ELP
Neepep | Clean Up Blue Geller Jen Powe Sandy Hupert | Mary Lee Rischel
, Dave Shotick Adele Wogstad
%00am | carol Blet Marlene T
Readers arol Bletz arlene Tresp
10:45am|  Carl Hupert Jan Koerner




NOVEMBER SCHEDULES (Cont.)

Nov 4 & 5 Nov11&12 | Nov18&19 | Nov25&26 |
. VOCALS: Chris Bitai '
Rejoice VOCALS:Jem Huson | e msetely | VOCALS: At Boser
Worship DRUMS: Mie Yndesiad GUIT/‘:’E?ggnm ey GUITAR: Grant Jahr Youth Band
Band KEYBOARD: Michael Waal T . DRUMS: Brian Buesing
10:45 am DRONS Ban BUesig. 1 e\B0ARD: Michael Waa
KEYBOARD: Michael Waal '
SAT Dan Wills Dan Wills Dick Brush Dick Brush
Sound | 9:00 AM Brian Ott Tim Torkelson Brian Ott Tim Torkelson
10:45 AM JimRice Tom Polzin Jim Rice Tom Polzin
. Denis & Carol . . Carol Hartman Becky Tuzik
S:00 SAT Minutillo Jim & Diana Murphy Sue Mattiucci Steve Murphy
JACK CONTI VIK BEKERIS CE;O?LrJ]Tnge
WAYNE SCHMIDT| James Blanchard Roy Rankin yn |
I Jeff Stipes
) Warren Brody Chris Hinde Dan Wentzlof
9:00 AM Harold Doege
Ushers John Jensen Merlyn Thompson Dave Stangle
! Joan Doege
Walter Lempke | Harriet Thompson | Sharon Stangle
X Ralph Wehnes
Marlene Tresp Chris Solem
HeLp (alt)
NEEDED
BOB MCDUFFEE | Ri FRENDREIS | JOHN BOEHLER | BOB MCDUFFEE
Vik Bekeris harli lloch ik Bekeri
10:45 AM Cody Ross C arlie POWE Darren Walloc \/_| Bekeris
' Paul Ross Vik Bekeris Don Koerner Dick Gerhart
Andrew Szekely Jessica Panella | Chuck Peterson
Chuck Peterson
Visuals 9:00 AM Josh Harding Josh Harding Josh Harding
10:45AM |  Trevor Dowell Alan Torkelson Trevor Dowell Greg Dowell
9:00 AM Jim & Barb Cheryl Adams Jan Suski Cliff & Linda
Welcome | Auwerda Carol Engstrom | Joyce Thompson Dungey
Center Elaine Neukirch
10:45 AM [Joanne Bychowsky| Tom & Betty Knawa aine TReukire Noreta Walker
Judy Petropolis
SAT )
Worship =900 AM Michael Waal
Leader -
10:45 AM Tyler Greene
WEEKEND HELP NEEDED (AnD WHO To CONTACT)
o UsHERS: Andrew Szekely, aszekely01@hotmail.com
e NURSERY: Jen Powe, jen330@gmail.com
e GREETERS: Dolly Cardascio, lendolly@aol.com
e CofFEE HouR: Sign up on Mission Control board in the Crossroads
You can also contact the office to help find your niche in our SOTP family.
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